
























































































taxes paid on the difference between the estate 
tax return valuation and the selling price. 

While on balance estate assets may be under
va1ued, the McCubbi n data indicates that thi s 
bi as is small. Even if the outdated study by
Harriss is used as a guide, the bias in valua
tions would still be fairly modest. [60] A 
larger sample of more recent returns would be 
needed to conclude this definitively, but it 
seems unlikely that undervaluation can be a 
major factor in explaining FRB/IRS differences. 

On the other hand, we feel less comfortable 
about whether or not ownership issues are a 
factor in the FRB/IRS differences. De facto and 
de jure differences may exist and there could be 
some confusion on the survey leading to double 
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Undoubtedly the timing of the estate tax 
valuations is of some importance. As pre

some assets 
when the owner dies. The value of at least one 
asset, life insurance, increases at death. (We 
can correct for this, however.) In addition, 
the savings of many nonwealthy and moderately 
wealthy individuals may be depleted after re
tirement, especially during the last illness. 
The FRB estimates, on the other hand, are based 
on a survey of individuals at various life 
stages. 

Individual assets, as we have seen, may be 
systematically undervalued on the estate tax 
return due to particular provisions of the law 
allowing for special valuations in certain cases 
for family businesses and farms. While we specu
late that this cannot be a major factor, we have 
no data yet to back that up. It certainly wi 11 
have some effect on time series comparisons with 
earlier estate multiplier estimates, as will the 
change in the treatment of jointly owned property 
and. lifetime transfers. On the survey side, we 
conJecture that there may be some confusion about 
where to report certain assets. For example, 
notes and mortgages could be too low in the FRB 
study and real estate too high, as a consequence. 

The way the "other assets" Questions were 
asked in the survey sugges ts that a great dea 1 
of wealth may simply have been missed altogether. 
On the estate tax returns, based on a small 
sample study, we found all kinds of property 
that were not showi ng up at all in the survey 
or, if reported, were being mentioned far less 
frequently [61]. As noted above, these assets 
include jewelry, art work, home furnishings, 
copyright interests and other items. 

4.	 NUMERICAL COMPARISONS BETWEEN FRB AND 
IRS WEALTH ESTIMATES 

This section continues the discussion of 
differences between .the 1982 Estate Tax Wealth 
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estimates and those made by the Federal Reserve 
~oard for 1~83. To make the numerical compar
1son shown here, we obtai ned the help of the 
Federal Reserve Board in producing special tabu
lations of individual than wealth from their 
data on household wealth. Asset by asset price 
adjustments were made to shift the 1983 FRB 
figures to 1982 price levels [62]. Attention 
w~s confi ned for each asset type just to i ndi
v1duals or· estates with $500,000 or more of 
that asset since estate tax returns with gross 
estate of less than $500,000 did not have to 
report asset by asset detail for 1982 dece
dents. To the extent possible, we have omitted 
assets that clearly would not be comparable,
notably insurance, annuities and pensions
interests. Comparisons are made in two ways. 
First there is an overall discussion of 
differences in average amounts; this is followed 
by more detailed distributional comparisons. 

Comparisons Between FRS and IRS Asset Averages 

Comparisons between FRS and IRS asset averages 
are made in Figure D. Substantial differences 
exi st. For example, all but one of the 
individual asset amounts show the IRS average to 
be higher than those from the FRS survey (and
four of these differ by about 20 percent or 
more). The one exception--real estate--may
arise, in part, due to the difference between 
the two sources in the treatment of jointly
owned property. We estimate that 80 percent of 
the joint property owned by married individuals 
is rea 1 estate. Addi ng 80 percent of the un
included joint property held by married IRS top
wealthholders to the real estate total yields an 
average real estate figure of $1,402,395, or 
$24,804 less than the FRS average. This 
adjusted figure may be conceptually closer to 
the FRS estimate. 

The two totals for financial assets and gross
 
assets show FRS average amounts greater than the
 
corresponding IRS figures. This' seems a paradox
 
given the fact that nearly all of the individual
 
components that make up these amounts differ in
 
the opposite direction. The reason for this
 
apparent ~ontradictio~ lies in the large dif

ferences 1n the relatlVe frequencies of the FRS
 
and IRS amounts. In particular, for corporate
 
stock, real estate and noncorporate business
 
assets, the FRS survey reports many many more
 
individuals holding that asset type' than does
 
IRS. (See Figure E.)
 

As an aside, it might be noted that we are not 
uncomfortable about the differences at the mean 
for each asset type. These accord with our 
expectations about the relative strengths of the 
est.ate and survey approaches to wealth estima
tion. What troubles us greatly are the large 
differences in the relative frequencies for each 
asset type. At this point we are unable to 
account for these. Weaknesses in the estate 
multiplier being used could be one contributing 
cause, but it is hard to attribute all of the 
differences to this one factor. Some uncer
tainty in how the FRS weighting might be done is 
another possibility which we are still exploring. 














































